

# Weston Parish Council

Email: [clerk@westonparishnotts.org.uk](mailto:clerk@westonparishnotts.org.uk)

Web: [www.westonparishnotts.org.uk](http://www.westonparishnotts.org.uk)

---

## Minutes of the **Weston** Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> of July 2025 in the Village Hall at 7:30pm.

Present: Cllr Simon Meadow (chair), Parish Councillors D Hill, R Henderson, D Chase, R Liversidge.  
2 Residents.

### **25.07.01 APOLOGIES**

Newark and Sherwood District Councillor Sylvia Michaels sent apologies.

### **25.07.02 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**

No declarations of interest were made.

### **25.07.03 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION**

Residents spoke about local issues including littering, dog-fouling, rights-of-way.

### **25.07.04 UPDATE FROM DISTRICT / COUNTY COUNCILLORS**

No update was provided.

### **- CLOSURE OF THE PUBLIC SESSION -**

members of the public may remain to observe but can take no further part in the council meeting

### **25.07.05 MINUTES**

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 4<sup>th</sup> of June as accurate with amendments.

### **25.07.06 COUNCILLOR REPORTS**

No reports were provided.

### **25.07.07 HIGHWAYS**

The council discussed highways issues including road closures, potholes and the increase in nuisance vehicles.

### **25.07.08 ACCOUNTS AND FINANCE**

- a) Accounts presented were noted.
- b) The transaction summary was signed.
- c) The bank reconciliation was signed.
- d) Expenditure against budget was noted.

**25.07.09 PARISH SIGNAGE**

The council discussed village signage, the need to remove remnants of the old village sign, the horse signs that have been requested on the Great North Road and incidents within the parish.

**25.07.10 LOCAL GROUPS**

David Hill will represent the parish council in Safer Neighbourhood and Village Hall meetings; Simon Meadows will represent the council in JPAG meetings.

**25.07.11 CODE OF CONDUCT**

It was resolved to adopt the model code of conduct.

**25.07.12 PLANNING MATTERS**

It was resolved to delegate planning decisions to the clerk in consultation with councillors until the next meeting.

**25.07.13 ONGOING ISSUES AND UPDATES**

- a) The possibility of meeting with the diocese regarding the village clock was considered by the council.
- b) The chair gave an update on JPAG activities, talking about drinking water protection sites, degradation of cables and microplastic contamination, land-usage, planning and government involvement.

**25.07.14 CORRESPONDENCE AND ISSUES RAISED**

No issues were raised at the meeting.

**25.07.15 HR REVIEWS**

It was resolved to request NottsALC provide HR Review service at a cost of up to £150.

**25.07.16 NEXT MEETING AGENDA ITEMS**

Items for the next meeting were relayed to the clerk.

**- THE MEETING WAS CLOSED AT 20:48 -**